### September 12, 2012

The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a special meeting on this date at the Stonington Police Department at 6:00 p.m. Present were First Selectman Edward Haberek, Selectman George Crouse and Selectman Glee McAnanly. Also present were members of the public and press.

#### (1) Call to Order

Mr. Haberek called the meeting to order for the Town of Stonington at 6:01 p.m.

## (2) Public Hearing

- Mr. Haberek read the following:
  - The Town has been requested to release its rights to have certain property owned by the Indian and Colonial Research Center, Inc. revert to it in the event that the property is no longer used as a research center and museum open to the public as is recorded in a quit claim deed from the Town of Stonington to the Indian and Colonial Research Center, Inc. dated August 3, 1966 in the land records of said Stonington Book 158, Page 138.
- Ms. Joan Cohn stated that reason behind all of this is to get the building on the State and National register to open the road for preservation grants to receive grants to keep the building looking as well as it is.
- Mr. Haberek stated that the town doesn't have any interest in the building.
- Mr. Crouse stated that the museum just went through the repair from the flood damage and had a grand reopening.

# (3) Public Comments

None

#### (4) Adjourn

There being no further business to come before this Board, the meeting was adjourned at 6:08 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kristine Bell

Recording Secretary